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June 28, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits a motion and corresponding plan which respond to a proviso in Ordinance 17232, Section 85, P2, regarding the development plan for the proposed Grand Ridge Park-Mitchell Hill Forest Trailhead Facility. 
The proposed development will create enhanced public passive recreation and interpretive opportunities, including increased trail access and associated trailhead parking in the King County Park’s 1,700 acre Grand Ridge Park-Mitchell Hill Forest corridor. This proposed development plan furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by leveraging resources and increasing access to parks and recreational opportunities for all County residents.  
The proviso states:

Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and references the proviso’s ordinance, section and number and the motion is adopted by the council.

The report shall detail the division's plan to develop the trailhead and parking facilities associated with the acquisitions referred to in this ordinance as CIP project Ordinance 17232  358212, Mitchell Hill forest inholdings, in the parks capital fund and CIP project 315232, Grand Ridge-Mitchell Hill, in the conservation futures subfund. The report shall include, but not be limited to: 1) the funding sources of the proposed development of these holdings; and 2) the scope, schedule and budget of the proposed development. 

The executive must transmit the motion and report required by this proviso by June 30, 2012, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the transportation, environment and economy committee or its successor. 
The Parks and Recreation Division (the Division) in the Department of Natural Resource and Parks recently acquired property in the 1,700-acre Grand Ridge-Mitchell Hill corridor in order to provide for trailhead park facilities. The need for parking facilities and improved access to the park lands is well documented in park user surveys and in various planning and policy documents. As funding is not available to construct the proposed facility, the Division is currently working with partners and plans to apply for grant funding to pay for the project.  The project completion schedule will be contingent upon the Division’s ability to secure grant funding in the next year. Furthermore, due to a high level of interest in the proposal, a public involvement strategy has been developed to ensure successful community participation.
It is estimated that this report required 40 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $4,160. Thank you for your consideration of the motion and report.
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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